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MEMORANDUM
TO: Marsha Segal-George
FROM: Bill Spikowski
DATE: September 15, 2001
SUBJECT: ONE-WAY STREETS BETWEEN OLD SAN CARLOS AND CRESCENT

With the Old San Carlos streetscape improvements now fully designed and ready to construct,
you have asked about plans for the future of Second and Third Street between Old San Carlos
and Crescent.

These short streets were converted to one-way traffic earlier last decade. At that time the original
pavement width of 18 feet was striped as a single wide travel lane for one-way traffic plus a
marked bike lane. The pavement is centered 4 feet south of the center of the 50-foot
right-of-way.

This change was made during or shortly after Lee County DOT’s major drainage improvements to
all streets in this area in the early 1990s. The one-way traffic pattern was not even evaluated in
the traffic study that preceded these improvements. The bike lanes serve little purpose inasmuch
as they don’t connect to bike routes or meaningful destinations at either end.

The 1999 Old San Carlos/Crescent Master Plan proposed to restore Second and Third Streets to
two-way traffic. The plan shows curbs, sidewalks, and parallel parking on both sides of both
streets. (The only exception was the portion of Third Street between the Sky Bridge and
Crescent, where straight-in parking would be allowed to cross the sidewalk to accommodate the
existing resort units; however, since that time the town has approved a redevelopment plan for
the Lighthouse Resort that resolves this problem on their side of Third Street by accessing all
parking spaces from internal driveways.)

The physical improvements to Second and Third Streets are not part of the current streetscape
improvements for Old San Carlos. However, I can find no reason why Second and Third Streets
cannot be reverted to two-way traffic now. The curbs, sidewalks, and parallel parking can be
constructed at a later date, perhaps as part of future improvements to Crescent Street. 
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The travel lanes on Second and Third would be 9 feet wide each, as they had previously existed.
This is narrower than the 10-foot travel lanes being provided for the Old San Carlos streetscape,
but with the absence of on-street parking this width will be adequate. In fact the narrow lanes
will discourage the kind of speeding that now takes place on these streets. (The pavement on
Crescent Street between Second and First Streets is actually narrower than either Second or
Third Streets.)

The main advantage to reverting Second and Third Streets to two-way traffic before making the
physical improvements would be to reduce confusion for motorists who are unfamiliar with the
area. Local residents quickly adjust to one-way patterns, but visitors find them disorienting.

The simplest way to revert to two-way traffic is just to install proper signage and remove the
existing striping (either by grinding or by hydro-blasting, which is a form of pressure washing).
The downside to this approach is that remains of the striping will still be visible, particularly
when it rains. 

New centerline striping could be painted at the same time; its benefit would be as a second
announcement to drivers that two-way traffic is now permitted on these streets. Once this
pattern becomes familiar, the centerline striping need not be repainted because most local streets
need no permanent striping (even Crescent Street has no center striping, and none will be
needed on Old San Carlos).

If the remnants of the old striping are determined to be unsatisfactory, an asphalt overlay could
be placed over the existing pavement. It is possible that this overlay could be extended over part
of the existing gutters to widen the travel lanes a foot or two, but the existing gutters do not
extend the entire length of either street so the widening would not be uniform without additional
work to widen the base of the road. Thus widening of the travel lanes to 10 feet should probably
be postponed until the permanent curbs, sidewalks, and parallel parking are installed.

ATTACHMENT:  8/13/01 memo from Mohsen Salehi

cc:  Town Attorney








